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 Welcome from your new Chairman 
 
     Greetings to one and all and especially our new members. 
As this is my first Newsletter, as WAG’s new Chairman, I will attempt to give you a brief and 
potted Bio of myself. 
     I was born in the outskirts of London over 21 years ago (in fact under the kitchen table 
while the doodle bugs were going over).  Moved to Bedfordshire when I was 11 and joined 
the Navy from there. 
     I spent many long night watches at sea and in Harbour sketching pencil pictures of Disney 
characters for my siblings.  I did try oil painting many years ago when youth was a reality 
and not a dream. 
    When I retired!!!! from the Prison Escorting Service I decided to give art another go. I 
joined Helen Browns (now Dowse) classes and went from there. I’m still very much in 
the beginners stage but trying hard to improve. 
    I am now finding myself trying to fill the large footsteps of Vic.  All I can say is that I’m a 
tad younger, better looking and don’t know as many bad jokes. 
    I will give the Group my very best and try to move us forward where possible. I will always 
be open to hear any ideas and thoughts from members and act on them where possible. 
   In the meantime, enjoy your art and lets have a fantastic exhibition this year. 
 

Chris Francis, Chairman 

 

 

Annual Exhibition 14th – 18th August 2019 
 

 
Work on the 2019 Annual Exhibition is well under way, with Fi Haughton as the Exhibition Logistics 
Coordinator and Rachael Brown as Exhibition Entry Coordinator. They have a team of helpers 
supporting them with various tasks. Entry forms, Exhibition Rules and Information will be mailed to 
Members in May. The deadline for entries is Sunday 7th July; and for your entry to be eligible, you 
will need to have renewed your subscription to WAG by Saturday 1st June (form on page 10). Please 
read the Rules and Information sheet carefully, and contact one of the Organisers if you have any 
queries. Handing in day is Tuesday 13th August; the Preview evening is Wednesday 14th August, 
when the show will be opened by the Mayor of Fareham. It then opens to the public Thursday to 
Sunday, 15th – 18th August, 10.00am – 5.00pm, except on the Sunday, when it closes at 4.00pm. 
Handing out will be that evening. Rachael’s fused glass work will feature on the colour Exhibition 
poster which will be distributed to Members in July. If you have somewhere to display it where people 
will see it, all the better for the footfall, and hopefully sales. As last year, the show is featured in the 
Hampshire Open Studios Booklet and on their website.  
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2019 / 20 Programme and New Top Team  

 
The Programme Booklet for 2019/20 was mailed with this newsletter. If yours was missing, please 
contact Joan Lee by email. Thank you to Brian Gray who has produced these booklets for about the 
last ten years and I’m pleased to hear that people find them useful. The contact details for the new 
Committee elected at last month’s AGM are on the back cover.  
 
Chris Francis has already introduced himself on page 1 as our new Chairman. As well as joint 
Exhibition Coordinator, Rachael Brown is continuing as Treasurer for this year. She will also be our 
demonstrating artist at the next evening meeting on 2nd May. We are all very grateful for the work 
she does for the Group, but she still needs a shadow Treasurer. Can a WAG Member please liase 
with her and get to know what’s involved? That will ensure WAG’s activities can continue to run if 
and when she stands down from this role. If you are interested and think you can help, please contact 
Rachael or any other Committee Member.  
 
As well as Newsletter Editor, I (Joan Lee) am now Secretary, in charge of much of the Group’s 
admin. This includes emailing and snail mailing. Among other things, I’m thinking about how the 
Group could reduce some of its general administration expenses which contributed to the overall 
loss the Group made last year. The Treasurer’s Report and last year’s Accounts were circulated at 
the AGM. If you were unable to attend the AGM and would like to view the figures, please contact 
Rachael or Joan. Printing and postage costs have gone up every year, and continue to do so. I know 
some of you collect newsletters (mailings) for other members when you attend evening meetings. If 
you can continue to do that, and more of you can do so, that would help.  
 
Finally, the Programme Booklet includes term dates for tutored Tuesday classes and untutored 
Wednesday classes, organised by Chris Madden and Nicky Ballingall respectively. The programme 
of evening meetings has been organised by Jane Moody who is now booking demonstrating artists 
and speakers for 2020. 

 

Subscriptions Reminder 
 
Thank you from Caroline McGrath, the new Membership Secretary, to everyone who has 
already renewed their subscriptions to the Group. These are due on 1st April. At the time of 
going to print, this were about 100 members. If you haven’t renewed yet and would like to 
continue as a Member of WAG, please contact Caroline or Joan. This is a revised version 
to the form printed in the February newsletter. Please use this new one and don’t forget to 
include your signature at the end. Under Telephone number you can provide your home 
phone number as before, or give your mobile number in place of it, or in addition to it. The 
GDPR section now has two sets of tickboxes: one for email consent and one for all your 
other details. Though you do not have to provide an email address and consent to WAG 
using it, we recommend that you do as we are making increased use of email to send out 
info’ to Members. The people who will need to use this information are the WAG Committee: 
particularly Caroline as Membership Secretary; myself and Rachael Brown. Rachael and 
Caroline maintain WAG’s Membership list. This is accessible to the Committee as required 
but we do not pass on any information there without your permission. In the summer,  
Rachael will also use your details as Exhibition Entries Coordinator. The Entry form now has 
a section asking for your consent for your details to be passed on to prospective customers.  
 
Please note, to be eligible to enter work into the summer Exhibition, you must have renewed 
by Saturday 1st June.  
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Tutored Workshops – Summer 2019  
 

Tuesday Workshops: 
 
Our regular ten week workshops on a Tuesday, are tutored by Kay 
LePoidevin, and cover a wide range of media and techniques; or you can 
stick to whatever makes you happy. 
The summer term workshops will run from Tuesday 7th May 2019 to 
Tuesday 9th July 2019 at St Mary’s Church Hall, Church Road, Warsash.   
Cost £58.  Max 18 per class. 

 
 

Saturday One Day Workshops: 
 

 27th April   -    “Expressive landscapes in acrylic using a limited palette”. 
 

Tutored by Maggie Cochrane, who ran a very popular workshop last year.  
You will be encouraged to loosen up and create atmospheric acrylic 
paintings that reference the landscape. 
Saturday 27th April 2019; From 10 am to 4 pm in The Victory Hall, Warsash.  
Cost is £25.  Application slips are on page 7. 

 
 
15th June - “Watercolour reflections of Boats, Boatyards, and Harbours” 
 
Tutored by Stewart Beckett this workshop will help you to capture the 
nautical landscape in which we live and particularly how to use 
watercolour to capture reflections. 
Saturday 15th June 2019; from 10am to 3 pm in St John the Baptist Church 
Hall, Locks Heath.  Cost is £25.  Application slips are on page 7. 

 
Application forms for all the above were included in the paper copy of this newsletter which was 

published in April. To come to a class or workshop, you need to be a paid-up member of 
Warsash Art Group. 

____________________ 
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Wednesday Afternoon Untutored Workshops  
 

Sarisbury Green Parish Rooms, Barnes Lane SO31 7BH, 1.45 – 3.45pm 
Summer Term – 8th May – 24th July 

Autumn Term – 18th September – 4th December 
Term fee, payable at the first meeting. 

 

Warsash Strawberry Fair - Saturday 6th July  
At the time of writing, Warsash Art Group have applied for a double stand at the biennial 
Fair at Warsash Strawberry Field where we can have a small display of Members’ pictures 
and cards for sale. It will also be a chance to promote the Annual Exhibition. More 
information, including likely calls for help on the day, will be emailed when it’s available.  

 

Sketching in Warsash on Mondays 
Weather-permitting, a group of three or four regulars, including WAG members,  meet at the 
Warsash Quay car park to sketch for about an hour every Monday morning, from 10.30am. This is 
followed by coffee in The Rising Sun. If you’re free on Monday mornings and would like to join us, 
you would be very welcome. You don’t have to be a member of WAG, just keen to draw. There is 
always something going on along the shore of the Hamble. Bring your usual sketching materials, 
plus a seat if you have one. Layer accordingly for the weather, including a windproof, sunglasses and 
suncream.  

 
Art Tuition with Frith Johnson – Romsey Area 

Tuition for beginners and improvers in various art media. 
More information and gallery at https://www.frith-dimension.co.uk/ 

 

Dates for your Diary  
 

2nd May – Rachael Brown – Demonstration and talk on glass fusing 

6th June – Wendy Jelbert – Appraisal with constructive comment 

4th July – Josie Tipler – Woodland scene in acrylic demonstration 

2019 Annual Exhibition – 14th – 18th August 

 
 

Next Newsletter 
The next newsletter will be produced for our evening meeting on Thursday 4th July. As I said 
at the AGM, I’m looking for more Members’ contributions, please. Particularly write-ups of 
talks and demonstrations at our evening meetings. Is there an exhibition or other art-related 
event outside the Group you would like to publicise? If you have anything to contribute for 
the summer, please contact Joan before Monday 24th June. 

Newsletter produced and edited by Joan Lee. 


